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Michael J. Sheehan, Esq. 
Director, Legal Services 

603-724-2135 
Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com 

 
October 6, 2022 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, NH  03301-2429 

 

Re: Docket No. DE 21-004; Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp.  

Least Cost Integrated Resource Plan  

 Assented-to Request to Modify Procedural Schedule and Continue Hearing Dates 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp., d/b/a Liberty, I write to 

request changes to the procedural schedule in this docket.  After review of the Department of 

Energy’s testimony, the Company believes rebuttal testimony will clarify its position on several 

topics and will aid the Commission’s review of the LCIRP.  However, the current schedule does 

not provide for rebuttal testimony.  Therefore, Liberty requests the following changes to the 

procedural schedule to allow for rebuttal testimony, which will also require a brief 

continuation of the hearing dates.   

     Existing Schedule Proposed Schedule 

DOE testimony             Sept. 16, 2022  - 

Data requests to DOE   Sept. 26  - 

DOE Responses to DRs      Oct. 11   - 

Tech Session/Settlement Conf.  Oct. 20   Oct. 24 

Liberty Rebuttal Testimony      -   Oct. 31 

Settlement Conference                    Nov. 8 

Date for Filing any Settlement         Nov. 22  

Hearing Dates, two full days     Nov. 8 and 9   Early Dec. 2022 



 

The Office of the Consumer Advocate and the Department of Energy both assent to 

this request.  There are no other parties in this docket. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 

 

Cc:  Service List 

 


